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July Meeting

Quail Valley Golf Club

Wednesday, July 22, 2009

Golf Shotgun.......................... 10:00 AM
Lunch .........................................2:30 PM

There will be a CPGCSA Board of Directors
Meeting at 8:30 AM .

The Sponsors for this month’s
meeting are:

Brad Helcoski and Atlantic Irrigation - Golf

Phil Easton and CPS - Beverages

Greg Borzok, Ken Jeinnings, Ted Zabrenski
and Lawn & Golf - Lunch

Superintendent Profile

Stephen Ludwig grew up in Gettysburg. While working at
the Valentine Center at Penn State, Steve decided to add
Turfgrass as a second degree. He began his golf career in
1994 at the Bridges Golf Club in Abbottstown during con-
struction as his internship. Upon graduating in 1995, he be-
came the Assistant at the Bridges. In March of 1996 Steve
became the Superintendent at Gettysburg Country Club.
While working at Gettysburg, Steve pursued becoming a Cer-
tified Superintendent. He completed his Certification in
2003. May of 2008 brought Steve to Quail Valley Golf Club
in Littlestown. Steve and Leslie were married in September
of 2004. They have a daughter, Brooke born in January.
Steve’s hobbies include skiing, rock crawling, jet skiing and
home improvement projects.

Golf Course Profile

Since Opening in 1993, Quail Valley has been a favorite
choice for locals and visiting golfers, alike. The Course was
recently purchased by Scott and Colyn Keller, grandsons of
the late Yankee great, Charlie Keller. Quail Valley offers an
outstanding challenge with two distinctly different nines.

The front plays through mature stand of trees. The back is
more open with water lurking on seven of the nine holes.
Five sets of tees guarantee golfers of all abilities the opportu-
nity to take advantage of demanding risk/reward par 5’s, a
beautiful signature par 3, and the courses trademark fast
greens. Golfers will find all the holes at Quail Valley to be
enjoyable and imaginative, the stakes are raised the highest at
No. 13, the layouts signature par 3 island green. The tee shot
provides a psychological challenge for golfers of all abili-
ties. Playing roughly 150 yards, the green is actually a lot
larger than it appears from the tee box. Bunkers to the left
and right will collect shots hit a little off line and there is
more room up front than you might think. Still, any shot that
lands on the island green is reason for celebration.

Quail Valley does a great job of mixing in both short and
long holes, your final score will depend a lot on how well you
position yourself on the tee. Most of the greens are small and
well bunkered, thus demanding pinpoint approach shots.
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President/Bylaws/Social
Matthew W. Strader
Hidden Creek Country Club
717-496-3039
stra6@comcast.net

Vice President/Scholarship
Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS
Quail Valley Golf Club
717-359-8053
stephen.ludwig@comcast.net

Secretary/Treasurer
Ryan Freed
Regents Glen Country Club
717-505-4665
rfreed@regentsglen.com

Past President/Scholarship
Daniel Brickley
Lebanon Country Club
717- 273-1944
djb301@yahoo.com

Education/Career Development
Donald G. Dodson 2011
Hunt Valley Golf Club
410-527-3307
ddodson392@aol.com

Golf
Barry Bollinger 2009
Rich Valley Golf Course
717-691-8805
turfdrpa@yahoo.com

Membership
Curtis King 2010
Moccasin Run Golf Course
610-593-2600
cgking@zoominternet.net

Craig Esbenshade 2010
Lancaster Host Inn
717-397-8928
cesbenshade@hotmail.com

Media/Public Relations
Rebecca Matis 2009
Golf Club at Felicita
(717) 599-5703
turfgirl03@aol.com

Alan FitzGerald 2011
LedgeRock Golf Club
610-777-9890
alan@ledgerockgolf.com

Affiliates
Brad Helcoski 2010
856-466-9049
bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com

Jim Byrne 2011
717-471-5569
jbyrne@theturftrade.com

Thomas Mahute 2011
717-892-1455
tmahute@fisherandson.com

Executive Director/Newsletter Editor
Wanda S. Fry
717- 279-0368
cpgcsa@comcast.net

PAST PRESIDENTS
George Morris
Ed Tabor
Riley E. Heckert
Richard T. Funk
Harry L. Latshaw
Daniel L. Snowberger
Charles A. Barley
Richard Wilt
Fred N. Baker
Richard J. Suttles
John J. Boyd
Y. Lewis Payson
C. William Black, CGCS
Dwight H. Brubaker
Byron F. Knoll
Michael Wilt
Charles H. Cadiz, CGCS
Kenneth R. Dietrich, CGCS
Michael C. Hair
Cameron G. Henderson
James N. MacLaren
David P. Portz, CGCS
John P. McCormick
David C. Weitzel, CGCS
Fred Heinlen
Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS
Greg Borzok
Gregory C. Fantuzzi, CGCS
James W. Jones
William G. Wall
Robert Beyer, CGCS
Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS
John A Chassard
David M. Rafferty
Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS
Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS
John Dougherty
H. Jim Loke, CGCS
John L. Gehman
Theodore S. Zabrenski
Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS
Daniel W. Achenbach
William E. Brooks
William P. Ramsey
Faron J. Stoops
John M. Colo
Daniel Brickley

New Handbook Will Help Make
Golf Courses More “Green”

Golf Course Superintendents can now take advantage of a new Water Resources Best Management
Practices Handbook to help make their courses truly green.

The Pennsylvania Environmental Council (PEC), in partnership with LandStudies, Inc., published
the new Best Management Practices Handbook with financial assistance from the Pennsylvania De-
partment of Environmental Protection’s Growing Greener Grant Program.

“Pennsylvania has over 800 public and private golf courses covering thousands of acres of open
space, streams and ponds” said Don Welsh, President & CEO Pennsylvania Environmental Council.
“With this Handbook, superintendents can improve water quality and watershed habitat at their courses
using proven best management practices that in many cases will also lower maintenance costs.”

The Handbook includes a detailed description of each recommended Practice, its environmental
benefit, and a local example with contact information so that superintendents can learn first-hand how
to install the Practice. The Handbook also includes hyperlinks to additional online resources for each
Practice.

PEC and LandStudies were assisted by John Chassard, Director of Grounds at Lehigh Country
Club, and Jeff Broadbelt, President, Agrostis Golf Management. Mr. Chassard and Mr. Broadbelt and
LandStudies collected information about state of the art Practices from golf course superintendents
across the Commonwealth as part of the development of the Handbook.

The Handbook provides information about how the Practices, such as created or restored wetlands
and natural floodplains, can generate additional value environmental service credits; including nutrient
reduction, wetland mitigation and habitat credits.

The Handbook also includes techniques for capturing and mitigating storm water runoff and in-
creasing groundwater recharge at golf courses. These storm water management practices can be inte-
grated with local watershed management strategies in cooperation with local municipalities.

The Handbook can be downloaded free at www.pecpa.org/gchandbook. Information about Land-
Studies, Inc. is available at www.landstudies.com.

For additional information about the Handbook
please contact:

Scott Van de Mark
(412) 481-9400 Office

svandemark@pecpa.org

About Pennsylvania Environmental Council
The Pennsylvania Environmental Council promotes the protection and restoration of the natural and
built environments through innovation, collaboration, education and advocacy with the private sector,
government, individuals and communities as partners to improve the quality of life for all Pennsylvani-
ans.”

One of the most fascinating things about golf is how it reflects the
cycle of life. No matter what you shoot - the next day you have to
go back to the first tee and begin all over again and make yourself
into something.

~Peter Jacobsen
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Membership News
The following individuals have applied for membership

into our association. If there are no written objections within
the next seven days, they will be accepted into CPGCSA at
the next meeting.

Brendon Clark ............................... Class SM
Superintendent, West Shore Country Club

Steve Himmelberger ......................... Class C
Assistant Superintendent, Heidelberg Country Club

Seth A. Knaper ................................. Class C
Assistant Superintendent, Country Club of York

Matt Wimer ....................................Class AF
Director of Field Operations, Sporting Valley Turf

We would like to welcome the following individual into
our association.

Andy Zook........................................ Class C
Assistant Superintendent, Crossgates Golf Club

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Craig Esben-
shade (Lancaster Host Inn) at 717-397-8928 or Curt King
(Moccasin Run Golf Course) at 610-593-2600.

2009 Annual Meeting and Elections

The September meeting at Penn National Golf
Course will be the Annual Meeting with election of offi-
cers and directors for the 2010 meeting year. We are
currently accepting nominations for positions on the
Board of Directors.

If interested in running for a board position, please
contact Matt Strader at 703.437.4222.

Brad Helcoski
Golf Sales

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

Phone: 610.431.6200
Cell: 856.466.9049
Fax: 610.431.6335

bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com
www.atlanticirrigation.com

Residential · Commercial · Golf · Sales · Design

providing the highest level of

products and service to the

green industry

Jim MacLaren, Sales Representative

Sales Region: Northeast Pennsylvania

email: jim@genesisturfgrassinc.com

office: 570-443-7154

cell: 570-499-6408

fax: 570-443-7015

Paul Wickey, Sales Representative

Sales Region: South Central Pennsylvania

email: paul@genesisturfgrassinc.com

cell: 717 - 439 - 4441

fax: 717- 697- 0447

Danny Davis, Sales Representative

Sales Region: Central Pennsylvania

email: danny@genesisturfgrassinc.com

office: 717 - 899 - 5051

cell: 717 - 994 - 7344

June Golf Results
The following are the golf results from the June Meeting

at LedgeRock Golf Club.

Gross Score
1st Dave Visocan 71

Andy Zook

2nd Sumner Cross 73
John Gosselin

Net Score
1st Justin Harte 62

Warren Savini

2nd Dave Milore 63
Brad Helcoski

Closest to Pins
#2 Ron Gorniak 6’ 8”
#10 Don Benner 4’ 2”
#14 Lance Ernst 7’ 1”

Longest Drive
#15 Curt King Long!!
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Directions to
Quail Valley Golf Club

From Harrisburg:
Rt. 15 South, exit onto Rt. 97 South, Go 4.9 miles and take a
right on Gettysburg Road. Right onto Teeter Road. Golf
course on the right.

From Hanover:
Rt. 194 South through Square of Littlestown. Go 1.6 miles
and make a right on Gettysburg Rd. Make a left on Teeter.
Rd. Golf course on the right

From York:
Rt. 30 West to Cross Keys. Left on PA 94 to square of Hano-
ver. Right on 194, Frederick St., through Square of Littles-
town. Go 1.6 miles and make a right on Gettysburg Rd.
Make a left on Teeter. Rd. Golf course on the right

From Baltimore:
Rt. 140 West to RT. 97 North. Left on Rt. 194 at the Square
in Littlestown. Go 1.6 miles and turn right on Gettysburg Rd.
Then take a Left turn onto Teeter Road.

Quail Valley Golf Club
901 Teeter Road

Littlestown, PA 17340
www.quailvalleygc.com



The Green Sheet Page 5



The Green SheetPage 6

GCSAA Update

Good Afternoon! The 2009 Chapter Relations Committee met on Thursday, May 28. One of
the items they discussed was the Chapter Delegates Meeting. You may recall that each year we
solicit topics from the chapters to be discussed during the Chapter Delegates Meeting. Usually
staff would place an announcement requesting these items on the chapter delegates list serve.
This year, the committee decided to put a more personal touch to this request. In order to en-
sure that every chapter has the opportunity to provide feedback and ask questions of the
GCSAA Board of Directors, the committee members will be placing phone calls to all affili-
ated chapter presidents between June 1 – August 15. The committee will be gathering your
chapter’s concerns/issues and sharing them with the GCSAA BOD. These items will be ad-
dressed during the new Town Hall session at the Delegates Meeting.

Please be prepared for the phone call – gather ideas at your next chapter or board meeting!
The Chapter Relations Committee members are: Michael Aaron, CGCS, Trey Anderson, Don
Ferreri, Thomas Height, William Irving, Timothy Kreger, Phil Lagao, CGCS, Mark Langner,
CGCS, Waren Muller, Gary Myers, CGCS, David Rogers, CGCS and Brian Roth, CGCS. This
committee is chaired by Jim Fitzroy, CGCS, and Robert Randquist, CGCS is the vice-chair.

Please feel free to contact me at anytime if you have any questions.

David W. Fearis, CGCS - retired
Director of Membership
Golf Course Superintendents Association of America

(Editors Note: Please feel free to contact Central Penn President Matt Strader at
703.437.4222 with any concerns or questions that you would like to have addressed
when the committee contacts him. And as always, please contact any Central Penn
Board Member at any time with any concerns or issues.)

For Your
Information

If you have any
information that you

would like included in
the August newsletter,
please fax information

to Wanda at
(717) 279-0368

or e-mail to
cpgcsa@comcast.net

by July 31 2009.

Advertising

Advertising and
sponsorship opportunities

are still available
for the 2009 meeting year.

Please contact Wanda for
information.
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Andre & Son, Inc
Rich Gdovin
2 Mill Street

Montrose, PA 18801
(607) 761-9465

Atlantic Irrigation Specialties
Brad Helcoski

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

856-466-9049

BASF
Ted Huhn

2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-8244

Blue Ridge Peat Farms
Gene Evans

133 Peat Moss Road
White Haven, PA 18661

(570) 443-9596

DuPont Professional Products
Karen Hartman

Cell: 410-202-6848
Fax: 1-866-511-5484

karen.hartman@usa.dupont.com

Fisher & Son Company
Thomas Mahute Reid Mitchell
(717) 940-0730 (717) 449-1233

tmahute@fisherandson.com
www.fisherandson.com

Genesis Turfgrass, Inc.
Paul Wickey Jim MacLaren
(717) 439-4441 (570) 499-6408

Danny Davis
(717) 994-7344

www.genesisturfgrassinc.com

Grass Roots Turf Products
Steven Chirip
HCI Box 54B

Swiftwater, PA 18370
(570) 839-3399

Grigg Bros.
Gordon Kauffman
124 Vaughn Street
Albion, ID 83311

(814) 880-8873

Harrell’s
Don Hollinger, Bob Beyer
Tom Bettle, Josh Kopera

858 Mt. Joy Road
Manheim, PA 17545

(717) 664-4204

Hollinger’s Sports ‘N Turf
Keller Bros./Hollinger’s Inc

Leroy Hurst
4126 Oregon Pike

Ephrata, PA 17522
(866) 791-6384

Lawn & Golf Supply Co.
Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski
647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447

Phoenixville, PA 19460
(610) 933-5801

Pocono Turf Company
Mark DelSantro

75 Ramblewood Drive
Glenmoore, PA 19343

(717) 725-5520

Syngenta
Jon Cuny

126 Holland Drive
Butler, PA 16002

(412) 953-2906

Turf Equipment & Supply Co.
Tom Drayer

576 Rosedale Road, Suite 8
Kennett Square, PA 19348

(888) 348-8676

Turf Management Associates
Thed Fraleigh, Jr.

151 Valleybrook Drive
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 917-5361

Turf Trade
Jim Byrne

352 Buch Avenue
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 471-5569

CPGCSA
Supporter List



The Green SheetPage 8

The Green Sheet
P. O. Box 1420

Lebanon, PA 17042
cpgcsa@comcast.net

www.cpgcsa.org

2009 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule

July 22 Quail Valley Golf Course

August 11 Country Club of Harrisburg

September Penn National Golf Course
Golf Championship/Annual Meeting

Inside This Issue

July 2009 Meeting Information


